
 

 

 
 

 

15th December 2020  

 

ADDITIONAL UPDATES 
  

Dear parents and carers,  

 

Once again, I thank you for your support and understanding during this time. Despite the (COVID 

19) changes and living in a world of ‘zones and bubbles’ your sons and daughters have taken 

everything in their stride and, as always, have been a credit to you and the school. Now, as the 

holidays approach I have three updates for you: 

 

COVID-19 Positive cases (during the holidays) 

If your child tests positive in the first few days after we break up, please notify Lancashire 

County Council on the COVID helpline 01772 531555 between 19 - 24 December and they 

will begin the track and trace. 

Please then also let PCHS&C know via the CONTACT tab on the website or by emailing 

reception@pchs.lancs.sch.uk 

 

Free School Meals 

Please note that once again there will be Edenred vouchers emailed for those families on free 

school meals. For those families that we know have limited internet access we will arrange this 

separately. 

 

Drop off and Collection times 

The transport drop-off and collection window will reduce from 15 minutes to 10 minutes. This does 

not affect those students that travel on LCC transport, but if you bring your child in, then please 

note the new times. This still allows for flexibility and avoids clashing with PVC students who are 

still using all the fire exits and so cross over our drop off and collection points. The drop off and 

collection times from Monday 4th January 2021 will be: 

                                                drop off    8:50 – 9:00 

                                                collection 3:00 – 3:10 

 

 Upon arrival please remain in your car until you are called in. If you arrive later than this, then 

please go to reception to drop off/ collect your child. 

 

Finally, I hope you all have a wonderful holiday and best wishes for 2021. 

Stay safe! 

 

Yours sincerely  

  
Ms Debra Grogan 

Head teacher  

  


